
Dear Parents/Carers  

 

It was so wonderful to see our students performing at Barnwell's Annual Dance       
Celebration on Thursday evening and it was lovely to see so many parents, carers and 
staff supporting our students in the audience. We would like to thank all those           
involved, especially the students who took part and the Expressive Arts team. Photo’s 
and details about the event will be in next week’s newsletter. 
 
This week our year 11, 12 and 13 students have been non-stop preparing for and sitting their exams, 
in what has been their busiest exam week so far. Grade Boosters have been well attended and we 
had our busiest ever Breakfast Club attendance on Upper Campus on Thursday morning. The LRC 
was absolutely buzzing with both students and science teachers engaging in conversations about 
chemistry topics and questions.  
 
Have a lovely weekend! 
 

Miss Townsend -  Deputy Head 

Dates for the Diary 

This week we celebrate the following students, who have the most PRIDE points for 

demonstrating our school values  

‘Passionate, Resilient, Innovative, Determined, Empathetic’. 

Kasey-Lee P - ER  Louis O - EPO  Ruby-Ann M - ER  Aiden W - DSM  Daniel G - RPA  Alessio T - SOC      

Angelee K - EPO  Ellie-May L - HR  Tommy D - JME  Imogen J - JME  Archie C - HF  Lenny C - HF             

Tiffany P - HR  Michael W - HR  Kamila S - HF  Daniel M - DD  Muharrem M - DSM  Sky L - JH  Esther S - GW  

Denisa T - BI  Charlotte M - FWH  Paige W - ANC  Faith L - ANC  Lilly P - HF  Oscar W - JH   

Congratulations to our highest credit achievers this week:  

Devonte B-S - BI  Katie P - ND  Chanoi S - GW  Jack B - DD  Reilly A-H - NHA  Holly K - 

JH  Sean T - ND  Kayleigh-Mai A-T - ND  Eliza L - DSM  Chantelle B - ASA              

Isaac R - PAD  Tegan B - JH  Leo W - ANC  Layla B - DD  Shianna L - GW             

Chloe A - ASA  Rhianna M - AM  Jessica P - DSM  Eren A - ER  Ettie Q - ER   

Celebrating Student Achievement 

Tuesday 21st May 

Year 8 Parents Evening 

Friday 24th May  

Paris Rewards Trip 

And 

End of  Term 

 

Monday 3rd June 

Geography GCSE Trip Year 10 

Wednesday 5th June 

Mock Food Exam Year 10 



 

Application 

(noun) 
 The act of putting to a special use       

or purpose or the special use or purpose to  

which something is put. 

 

        
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Coping with exam anxiety 

Study Skill  

of the Week 



 
 

Exams 
 

Monday 20th May - Friday 24th May 
 
 

 



 
 

 

Exams 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Please encourage students to make themselves familiar with the  

Examinations Student Handbook.  
 

This can be found by clicking the link below: 
https://www.barnwellschool.co.uk/students/examinations/ 

Summer 2019 Exams  
Contingency Day 

 
Summer exam timetables have now been sent out, but please be aware that           

candidates must remain available until Wednesday 26 June 2019 should an awarding 
body need to invoke a contingency plan.  

Please help prepare students by ensuring that they are 
aware of the following rules: 

 
• Any pencil cases brought into exams MUST be see through 
 
• All written work MUST be in BLACK biro only 
 
• Mobile phones MUST be switched off and handed in at the start of 

the exam and exchanged for a raffle ticket and can be collected after 
the exam has ended  

 
• No watches of any kind are allowed in the exams and must also be 

handed in and exchanged for a raffle ticket 
 
• Any water bottles brought into the exam must be clear plastic bottles 

and all labels must be removed before entering 
 
• Exam invigilators do have some spare equipment but it is always 

best for students to bring their own to ensure they are not             
disadvantaged 



 

Maths: 
National Numeracy Day 

 
To celebrate National Numeracy Day, we had some year 7 and year 8 students 
work together to enter a national finance competition. The students had to carry 
out some activities to help them understand about varying types of financial risk 

and reward. Once they had completed these activities and gained a better         
understanding, they were then tasked with creating their own comic strip story to 

highlight a specific financial risk, concluding with a relevant outcome, whether it be 
positive or negative.  

 
Last year we entered a financial competition for the same organisation and one of 

our students won the runner up prize. So, we are hopeful this year! 
The students worked beautifully, and it was lovely to be able to introduce a topic 

that they may not have been exposed to. 
 

Here are a few photographs from 
the day… 

 
Miss Shearer 

 

 



 

Food Technology 

 

Year 8’s this week had a visit from Ellie B’s mum and uncle who joined the      
practical food lesson of Pizza making.  

They both got involved in the lesson, and even helped Ellie wash up!  

The lesson focused on making dough and knife skills.  

Students in the class used some interesting toppings, including chorizo, olives and 
fresh herbs.  

Kelis R was awarded chef of the day for her organizational and practical skills. 
Well done! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

If you are a year 7 or year 8 parent / carer and would like to join any of your 
child’s practical lessons, please contact Mr Mendelsohn, in advance.  

 



 

Creative & Media 

 

British Film Institute - The Story Continues... 

 

 

 

 

 

 

On Tuesday 14th May, Year 12 Media students began working with pupils from 
Peartree Spring to produce a dual film competition entry.   

Ms Pellen had the pleasure of visiting them while they were working with the KS2 
students, as well as meeting their extremely appreciative class teacher!   

Watch this space for further news and updates… 

 

Y12 Creative & Media crew 

 

 



 

Don’t forget… 

Barnwell School Community Gardening Day 

Saturday 18
th

 May 10am-2pm 

Tomorrow we will be holding Barnwell School’s Community Gardening Day.  

If you can spare an hour or two, we would love to see you there. 

We very much hope the weather is dry. If it does rain, Miss Sayer will make the  

decision whether we are able to continue or not.  

Please feel free to bring along personal gardening equipment you may wish to 

use, such as gloves as we are unable to provide these. We recommend wearing 

suitable clothing as there are prickly bushes in the garden. 

Please bring along drinks and refreshments you may wish to have. 

 

The Community Gardening Day is being held On Barnwell Upper Campus.  

There is plenty of parking available. 

 

If you’re a parent, member of the community, student, staff member and 

you have either the skills, experience, equipment, knowledge and or time 

to support this project, we would love to hear from you via                     

the google doc below. 

Community Gardening Day Sign Up 

 

 

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSdj_cexBiASKVK4qdtnIZUAJU7wuUE9mPzYoEAnaZDhX42aAw/viewform?usp=sf_link


 

Do you have an old working bike?  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

If you have an old working bike that is no longer in use or 
you are no longer in need of, we would love to                

hear from you.  

We are currently seeking functioning bike donations.  

Please contact Miss Sayer – 
s.sayer@barnwell.herts.sch.uk 



 

BREAKFAST CLUB 
        

Another successful week of Form Breakfast on upper campus.  

We have been reminding students that breakfast provides fuel for your learning  

and energy for the day. 

 

We have seen a fantastic number of students attending Breakfast Club across both sites.  

Year 11’s have been enjoying revision sessions whilst enjoying a bagel.  

 

We look forward to seeing students next week. 

 

PLEASE BE AWARE, BREAKFAST CLUB IS NOT ON, ON MONDAY 3
RD

 JUNE 2019 

 

Best Wishes 

 

Magic Breakfast Club Staff 

 
 

Food Available: 

Bagels, Cheerios, Shreddies, Cornflakes, Rice 

Crispies 

Location: LRC 

Time: 8am - 8.25am 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

An outbreak of measles is an increasing risk for  

schools in Hertfordshire. 

 

 We have been asked by the Director of Public Health,  

Jim McManus, if we would share with parents the attached letter  

from Public Health England which contains advice about measles  

for  schools and parents. 

 

Measles Outbreak in Schools Letter May 2019 

 

file://SVR-DATA.barnsch.internal/Home$/Staff/VP/Newsletters/Edition 34/measles_outbreak_schools_letter_may2019.pdf


 

Clubs 

Modern Foreign Languages 

Wednesday’s 12.35 in L1 on Middle Campus 

 

MFL club- a place to learn and enjoy      

European culture.    

Games, quizzes, food and theme days.  

Come to MFL club and experience  

languages in a fun way!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Coding Club 

 

Coding Club takes place on Thursday lunchtimes 
in the IT & CS Suite.   

If you are interested in developing your coding 
skills, please come along. 

 



 

 

New for Summer: 

Extra Curricular Sports on Middle Campus 
 

PE and school sport is about so much more that just physical health. So please 
encourage your children to sign up to this term’s extra curricular sports. 

 

Timetable available on the link below: 

 

Middle Campus Extra Curricular Sports 

 

 

file://SVR-DATA.barnsch.internal/Home$/Staff/VP/Newsletters/Edition 31


 

Rehearsal Schedules 

For 

 

 

 

 

Please click on the links below: 

 

 

Actors & Singers Rehearsal Schedule 

 

And  

 

Chicago Dancers Rehearsal Schedule 

 

 

 

http://www.barnwellschool.co.uk/assets/Uploads/Chicago-Actors-and-Singers-rehearsal-schedule.pdf
http://www.barnwellschool.co.uk/assets/Uploads/Chicago-Dancers-Rehearsal-Schedule-v2.1-27.02.19.pdf


 

Take the Time to Thank a Member of Staff 
 

 

As a new initiative, we would like to offer parents the opportunity to recognise the hard work 
individual members of staff put in on a daily basis to ensure your children thrive academically 
and pastorally.  
 
The Barnwell Staff Thank You scheme will run throughout the year and will be available to   
access via newsletters and our new school website. 
 
Staff that are nominated will be personally recognised in school. 
 
Please click the picture below to be directed to a simple on-line form to register your         
nomination. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSemHzezZVUPBVi8uVwZYjKXm24zgHn-Y2MackMlm3n2HbRuNw/viewform


  

Barnwell Social Media 

If you aren’t already, please make sure you follow 

our social media accounts below for the latest 

Barnwell news: 

Show My Homework
Parents should log in weekly to check:

• What homework has been set.

• Students have handed in on time.

• Did homework meet expectation?

• Get reminders / updates from teachers.

Parents can check their login details by emailing 
d.smith@barnwell.herts.sch.uk

Research shows that student progress is more rapid when
parents log in at least once a week!

Download the free app to your mobile / device!
Monthly prize draw for parents regularly logging-in.



 

Stand By Me Teen Bereavement Support Group 
 

If you feel your child would benefit from some bereavement counselling, referrals 
can now be made for the June group programme.  Referrals are accepted from 

parents or carers however if you would like support with this process, please    
contact your child's Head of College or Head of Year. 

 

 

 

 



 

Help from 
YC Hertfordshire 

www.ychertfordshire.org 



 

Uniform Donations Required 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Do you have any outgrown good quality 
School Uniform and PE kit that you could 

donate to other Barnwell families?  

 

If so, please send them into school for the 

attention of Shelagh MacKey. 

Any help would be so much appreciated. 
 

 

 

 



 

Projects in the Community  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

If the above project is of interest to you or your 
child, please contact Miss Sayer to discuss further 

s.sayer@barnwell.herts.sch.uk 



Free School Meals 

Your child could get a free school meal if you receive any of 

the following: 

• Income Support 

• Income-based Jobseekers Allowance 

• Income-related Employment and Support Allowance 

• Support under Part VI of the Immigration and Asylum Act 1999 

• The guaranteed element of State Pension Credit 

• Child Tax Credit (as long as you’re not also entitled to Working Tax Credit and you don't get more than 
£16,190 a year) 

• Working Tax Credit run-on (paid for 4 weeks after you stop qualifying for Working Tax Credit) 

• Universal Credit (with annual earned income of no more than £7,400 after tax and not including any   
benefits you get). 

 
Apply today if you receive any of these benefits. It takes 5 mins and in most cases we can tell you 
straightaway if your child can get free meals at school. 

 
Click here for information about how to apply 

 

 

 

 

 

Barnwell have invested in the award winning resource, GSCEPod, to help your 

child reach their goals!  

Join the thousands of parents encouraging their children to use GCSEPod to   

support learning, homework and revision. 

 

Click Here to Find Out More 

 

http://fluencycontent2-schoolwebsite.netdna-ssl.com/FileCluster/Barnwell/MainFolder/Newsletters/Friday-5-October-2018/FSM-Factsheet.pdf
http://fluencycontent2-schoolwebsite.netdna-ssl.com/FileCluster/Barnwell/MainFolder/Newsletters/Friday-9-Nov-18/Parent_Flyer1.pdf

